EHHS
Technology Advisory Council Meeting

September 23, 2011 ~ 210 WTH
Present:
Albert Ingram, Committee Chair Jason Piatt, Lyle Barton, Davison Mupinga, Albert Ingram, Dale Cook, Deanna Burritt- Peffer, Rachel Foot, Julee Henry, Scott Courtney, Aaron Near and Brian DeHoff

Absent:
Jeff Huston, Jason Schenker, Beth Thomas and Brittany Marshall

Recording Secretary:
Lisa Vargas

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting opened at 9:10am with Jason welcoming members and introductions were made.
APPROVAL OF MAY MEETING MINUTES/NOTES
The final March meeting minutes were reviewed. Dale motioned to approve the minutes,
Lyle seconded. The council unanimously voted to approve the meeting minutes.

OLD BUSINESS
Jason recommended to the Dean that there was need to change the the Council 

Description in the College Handbook. It was accepted by the Dean yet still under review at the

Provost office.
NEW BUSINESS
· Election of 2011-12 Faculty Chair

Nominations for a new chairperson were presented. Dale nominated Albert, Brian seconded the motion. The committee unanimously voted and approved Albert Ingram as TAC 2011-12 Faculty Chairperson.

· Council Handbook/Procedure Manual Sub-Committee

Jason suggested creating a sub-committee to draft a council handbook/guidelines/document that will explain how the committee should run, to bring larger picture issues, line item approvals, tech fee spending, etc. After discussion, the council decided there was no need for a sub-committee.
· Technology Training and Development for PT Faculty
Lyle stated that part time faculty doesn’t have the benefits of training or having difficulty with online training. He would like to see them offered basic workshops (SMARTboard, Wimba, etc). Jason would be willing to do Saturday face to face classes if needed, but they are working on giving faculty the materials to go on the website for self driven modules (audio/video). They will contain small bits of information that address certain areas so faculty can review, at any time, their particular need of help and some basic general information about hybrid courses, online classes, etc. 
Jason is currently doing a distance learning course audit to analyze what is in the system (course numbers and codes). If less than 50% of the class meets online, it is coded as a normal class. If over 50%, it becomes an online class and needs to be approved by the Board of Regents or the OCDE. Dale also stated that teaching online classes have to also be approved by School Directors.  Jason stated that the audit is for fact-finding and accuracy only and not an insult/intrusion to faculty.  Jason believes that people are just uninformed and we are only striving for accuracy by determining what courses are and are not online.
· Upcoming Meetings

The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 21st, the council discussed in trying to meet twice a semester, preferably Friday mornings.
REPORTS
· Jason Piatt

· Some of the SMARTboards installed are having resolution issues, especially because of older projectors not having wide screen, but is currently working to resolve this. 

· A hard line will be installed in 210 for better broadband internet, and working to get rid of all cameras, microphones, etc and to get the room in order so the college can utilize the room more often and efficiently.
· Julee stated that she receives a lot of requests for Skype conferences, but would like to encourage more people to use Microsoft Live Meeting. It has better bandwidth and never cuts out (available in MAC also). Easy to set up, free installations and you can have unlimited users.
· Jason is going to start sending out more emails for training more frequently and wants to let everyone know that room 210 B is always going to be an open room for all to use for practicing SMARTboards.

· It was also discussed that we need to start encouraging faculty to use more technology, e.g., SMARTboard, so the students can learn and become familiar with them because these are what are used in schools today. Scott mentioned about bringing in local teachers to demonstrate how they use technology everyday at school. 
· Aaron Near
· The goal is to bring all classrooms to adequate levels and a standardized set of equipment. Aaron and his team are working towards putting in classroom guides (including video walk through, e.g., control panel, teacher station, etc), and written and video documentation of use and troubleshooting equipment on the website and desktop links. He is also implementing a new method of reporting problems and requesting assistance. Laminated signs will be posted in all classrooms instructing 3 ways to report and request: calling, texting or emailing. This needs to be done over winter break, in time for spring semester.
· Aaron also wants to have updated standard desktop computers in the classrooms. Even though most faculty have laptops, most prefer to use desktops in the classroom.

· There was a suggestion that if we plan to increase deployment of technology on the first floor of White Hall, security cameras would be needed. Jason suggested that he write a proposal to the Dean, for safety security, to see if the College could pay, so it doesn’t come out of the committee budget and we can’t use tech fees. The council agreed and Jason will work on the proposal.  
ADJOURNMENT
Albert motioned to adjourn, Dale seconded. 10:20am 
